
Litigation & Legal Affairs

July 7, 2006

Donald H. Rumsfeld
Secretary of Defense
1000 Defense Pentagon
Washington, DC 20301-1000

Dear Secretary Rumsfeld:

	 There is mounting evidence that military recruiters and commanders, under intense pressure 
to meet manpower goals with the country at war in Iraq and Afghanistan, have relaxed standards 
designed to prohibit racist extremists from serving in the armed forces. To make matters worse, 
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racially motivated slaying. A subsequent investigation revealed that military leaders at Fort Bragg had 
overlooked numerous indications that a subculture of violent, neo-Nazi skinheads existed at the base.

	 Shocked by the events at Fort Bragg and the revelations that Tim McVeigh had distributed 
racist literature while in the service, the Army formed a task force and the House Armed Services 
Committee held hearings on extremism in the military in 1996. At those hearings, we testified that 
any type of involvement with extremist groups should disqualify someone from military service. 
Following the hearings and the task force investigation, the Department of Defense amended its 
regulations to more clearly define the nature of prohibited extremist activities. Then-Secretary of 
Defense William Perry made it clear that the regulations were intended to leave “no room for racist 
and extremist activities in the military.” 

	 Despite Secretary Perry’s intentions, members of neo-Nazi and other extremist groups are 
still infiltrating the ranks of the armed forces. Even when their activities are exposed, they often are 
allowed to continue in uniform. Department of Defense investigators attribute the problem to the 
particularly intense pressure that military recruiters and commanders are under to meetrs and 
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	 In addition to contending with pressures to keep force levels high, the military continues to 
wrestle with a policy against white supremacist activity that is still ambiguous. We recently discov-
ered a web page maintained by Robert Lee West, an airman stationed at Warner Robbins Air Force 
Base in Georgia. The site pictures West standing in front of a swastika and Iron Eagle neo-Nazi 
banner holding twin AR-15 assault rifles. West states, “My mind and spirit shall ensure life for my 
people, and death for yours. I shall fight until I have achieved victory. Just remember when you 
speak to me that I don’t play by ZOG rules and I will not hesitate to sever your … artery.” ZOG is 
the acronym for “Zionist Occupation Government,” a neo-Nazi term that signifies the belief that 
the United States government is controlled by Jews.

	



Donald H. Rumsfeld
July 7, 2006
Page 4
____________________

reiterated a decade later, “Extremist activity compromises fairness, good order, and discipline. The 
armed forces, which defend the nation and its values, must exemplify those values beyond question.”

	 To ensure that our military continues to exemplify the values that are at the core of our 
democracy, we recommend that you take the following steps:

1.	 Appoint a task force or commission to determine the extent to which pressure to meet 
manpower goals has led military recruiters and commanders to relax their standards on neo-
Nazis and other white supremacists in the military.							     
	

2.	 Adopt a zero-tolerance policy on racist extremist membership or activity in the military. 
Ambiguities with the current policies should be resolved, and the discretion given military 
commanders to conclude that particular types of extremist activity are not detrimental to 
the good order or discipline of the military should be eliminated or severely circumscribed. 
The Army’s recent revision to its regulations concerning the distribution of extremist litera-
ture is one step in the right direction.  								      
	

3.	 Ensure that the policy is uniformly and rigorously enforced across all branches of the military.

Attached is an article we are publishing this morning on our website with more details about the 
problem of neo-Nazis in the military. 

Please do not hesitate to have members of your staff call us if you have any questions or think that 
we can be of assistance to you in any way.

							       Sincerely yours,

							       J. Richard Cohen 
							       Chief Executive Officer

JRC/lgt

Enclosure


